GRAND ISLE CEMETERY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
August 8, 2023, 4:30 p.m., Grand Isle Town Office

Meeting was called to order by Valerie Hunter, Chair, at 4:30 p.m. 

Commissioners present: Brian Allen, Lucille Campbell, Valerie Hunter, Sue Lawrence. Jane Pomykala arrived at 4:40 p.m. 

Guests: None

Additions or deletions to the agenda: Lucille requested that Cemetery page on Town web site be added to New Business.
Minutes: Brian noted the error: ‘Water’ for Walter. Minutes were corrected. Sue moved to approve the minutes of July 11, 2023 as corrected; Brian seconded. No discussion, 4 in favor, 1 absent.
Financial report: none available
Bill for $525 for 12 cornerstones was paid.
Lot sales: none
Brian has reattached the damaged sections of the Quaker fence; still some minor repairs to do on the cracked posts.
Brian reported that he discussed the cemetery wagon with Merritt Vantine. It dates back to Lawrence LaMotte’s time as caretaker. The Commissioners can do as they please with it.
No new information on the lawn tractor.
Excessive landscaping on the Ellsworth Blow lot has been removed by Barbara Destromp.
Sue called Patty Deforge about the large flag taken from the Vincent lot several years ago. The family does not want it. Brian will put it with the flags for the Boy Scouts’ flag retirement ceremony.
Two sections of the south fence at Grand Isle Village Cemetery were damaged when a storm blew down the apple tree. Wade Lawrence has removed most of the tree. Brian suggested that repair parts can be taken from the front side fence when the new fence is put in. Val will call Matt Sears of Sunset Fence to ask when the new fence will be installed and to let him know we need parts for repair.
Val noted a concern from Becky Turner about the size and position of her lot. Val and Sue will check on it.
Sue noted that new cornerstones are 7” cubes, not 6” cubes which may affect the size of monuments allowed in a lot. She also noted that Section D should be checked for cornerstones with no letters and for lots with no cornerstones. Jane asked that we budget money for engraving letters and for metal pins for lots with no cornerstones. Val will contact Jeff Pignona at Champlain Monuments to ask who does engraving in the field. 
Sue reported that the survey flags, which are used to mark the location where cornerstones are to be placed, have been hit by the lawn crew, leaving bent wires which are a walking hazard. She will talk to Ron Bushway about it. Short discussion followed about possibly using orange reflective driveway markers instead of survey flags to mark locations.
Lucille reported that problems have continued with her being unable to post agendas and minutes to the Cemetery section on the Town website. There are also three pages in the Cemetery section which need to be replaced with current information. She has been working with Angie Low to find a solution. Angie is willing to continue to post Cemetery agendas and minutes on the website until a solution is found. Consensus of the Commission was that Lucille could be the spokesperson if it becomes necessary to go to the Selectboard to discuss the problems with the Town website.
Sue moved to adjourn the meeting. Jane seconded, all in favor. Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
Next meeting September 12 at 4:30 p.m.

Respectively submitted,
Lucille Campbell, Recording Secretary

